                             CYNGOR CYMUNED PENCAER

PENCAER COMMUNITY COUNCIL

                                         Monday 12th May, 2014, at 8.30pm



                  St. Nicholas Community Hall
Present: Cllrs: Mrs Eleri Duggan, Mrs. Barbara Lewis, D Reed, E Perkins, R Llewhelin, Mrs R Lloyd.
In attendance: Mrs Emma Beynon – Clerk.
                        C. Cllr O James

1. Ymddiheuriadau  /  Apologies for absence
None
2.  Datgan diddordeb  / Notification of interest
None

3. Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 7 Ebrill 2014  /  Minutes of the meeting held on 7th April 2014
          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr Barbara Lewis and seconded by Cllr Eleri Duggan.
       Cofnodion y Cyfarfod 17 Ebrill 2014  /  Minutes of the meeting held on 17th April 2014

          Accepted - Proposed by Cllr Edward Perkins and seconded by Cllr Eleri Duggan.

4.  Materion yn codi  /  Matters arising:  

The clerk informed the council that Mike Sheppard had contacted her re Japanese Knott Weed and she was to return his call.
The clerk informed councillors that the website was up and running and that minutes from April 2014 onwards will be uploaded to the site along with Councillors details. 
5. Ariannol / Finances
Balance of current account: - £1706.68
Payment to AON Insurance £249.07 proposed by Cllr Edward Perkins and seconded by Cllr Dyfed Reed.

6. Llythyron  /  Correspondence:
· Email received from C.Cllr O James – Councillors noted receipt and a short discussion took place where Cllr E Perkins expressed his concerns as to how current issues taking place within the council were affecting current services provided by the council and if everything was being carried out in a legal manner. C. Cllr Owen James expressed his views on the current situation in PCC to the councillors.
· Email received from Solva Community Council – councillors noted receipt.
· Email received from WG - The legislative reform – councillors agreed to stay with 2 signatories on cheques issued. 
· WG Guidance on Communities and Community Councils – councillors noted receipt

· Web Agreement PCC – Councillors accepted the agreement - proposed by Cllr Barabara Lewis seconded by Cllr Rhian Lloyd.
7. Materion Eraill / AOB (at Chairman’s discretion)

St Nicholas Village Notice board – Councillor D Reed informed the council that this was now beyond repair and requested that a local carpenter be approached to cost the price of a new one - proposed by Cllr Rhian Lloyd and seconded by Cllr Barbara Lewis. Cllr Reed also stated that he could most probably source posts for the notice board.
All councillors expressed concern over the lack of mobile phone coverage in the area – individuals had contacted providers but with little success. Cllr E Perkins informed councillors of an advert seen in The Pembrokeshire Farmer by a company offering booster aerials.  C.Cllr O James informed councillors that the Scrutiny Committee in PCC are dealing with the broadband and mobile signal coverage at this time.

Cllr E Perkins informed councillors of the changes that are due to take place regarding the Bovine TB Scheme from 31.9.2014. He expressed how important it is that local farmers become aware of the changes.
Date of next meeting 2nd June 2014. 

Signed .............................................................................
Date ..................................................................

